
Weekly Newsletter 
 

 24 December 2023 
 

Advent 4 Christmas Eve 

 

 

9am—Combined Worship 

Led by Hugh Darling  

and Jon Humphries 
 

KUCA In recess 
 

5pm—Christmas Eve  

Family Service 
Led by Daniel Gibb  

and Jon Humphries 
 

 

11.15pm—Christmas Eve  

Late Service 
Led by Alexander Lawless  

and Jon Humphries 

 

Livestreaming  at  9am only 

Bible Readings 
9am Service 
2 Samuel 7:1-11, 16, Romans 16:25-27 
 

5pm Christmas Eve Family Service & 
11.15pm Christmas Eve Late Service 
Matthew 1: 18-25, Luke 2: 1-20,  
Matthew 2: 1-12, John 3: 16-17 
 

9am Christmas Day Service 
Luke 2:1-20, John 1:1-5 & 9-14 
 
 

Response after Bible Readings 
Leader:  Hear the word of the Lord 
Response: Thanks be to God 
 

Welcome   to   St. Matthew’s  Community Room. 
Children are very welcome at St. Matthew's and 
that means their noise is welcome too. This 
room is here if you feel the need to step out of 
the service or would like some more privacy but 
still want to see and hear what’s going on in the 
service.              OPEN FROM 9AM 

 

                                                                                 Thank you for worshipping with us today.  

MONDAY 25 DECEMBER 

Public Holiday 

CHRISTMAS DAY 

9am—Worship Service 

 

 

 

TUESDAY 26 DECEMBER 

Public Holiday 

BOXING DAY 
 

WEDNESDAY 27 DECEMBER 

Church Office Closed 

 

THURSDAY 28 DECEMBER 

Church Office Closed 

 

29 DECEMBER 

Church Office Closed 

SATURDAY 30 DECEMBER 

No Scheduled Activities 

 
 

 
9am—Summer Service 

 

KUCA in recess 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
  
 

 

What’s happening this week at St. Matthew’s  
 

MINISTER 

Rev Jon Humphries 
Email: jon@stmatthewsuniting.net.au 
 

Children, youth and young adults   
ministry worker 
Daniel Gibb                                    Part Time  

Email: daniel@stmatthewsuniting.net.au 
 

Seniors Pastoral Carer  

Michael Strong                            Part Time  

Email: mike@stmatthewsuniting.net.au 

 

Church Office Secretaries: 
Robyn Morrall and Lynn Samuel 

Church Office Hours  9am-3pm mon-fri 
 

Office :          9686 3003 
   

Location: 
Cnr Charles & Edgar Streets 
Baulkham Hills 
 

Postal Address: 
Baulkham Hills Uniting Church 
PO Box 773 Baulkham Hills 1755 
 

Web Site: www.stmatthewsuniting.net.au 

Weekly newsletter available on website  

 

Email:  office@stmatthewsuniting.net.au 
 

Facebook:   

@stmatthewsunitingchurchbaulkhamhills  

                                            ——————————————— 

PreSchool Director        9639 8570 
Sonali Wanigesekera 
PO Box 321 Baulkham Hills  2153 

Email: director@stmatthewsps.net.au    

Thank you to all who have  
contributed to this publication.  

mailto:director@stmatthewsps.net.au


 

Someth ing  to  
th ink  about  

 

24 December  

4th Sunday of Advent  
 

Lectionary Readings: 
2 Samuel 7:1-11, & 16 

Psalm 89:1-4, 19-26 

Romans 16:25-27 

Luke 1:26-38 

John 1:1-14 

LOVE  

Love is probably one of the most misunder-
stood, though widely talked about words which 
everyone seems to know what it means, but 
finds it so hard to find, hold and do. After, all for 
our one English word for love there are about 
five Biblical Greek words and several Hebrew 
words. One English word which means a whole 
range of things just isn’t enough sometimes. 

Why talk about love, other than it is on the list of 
words for each of the Sundays in Advent? Well, 
Christmas is about love. As the writer of John 
notes in the well-known verse of John 3: 16, 
“For God so loved the world that he gave his 
only Son, so that everyone who believes in him 
might not perish but might have eternal life. For 
God did not send his Son into the world to    
condemn the world, but that the world might be 
saved through him.” That is why the Angel    
proclaims, “Don’t be afraid! I have good news for 
you, a message that will fill everyone with joy. 11 
Today your Saviour, Christ the Lord, was born in 
David’s city.” (Luke 2: 10-11) So, what does that 
mean or us.  Well, in one of my favourite verses, 
it states that “God is love. Whoever lives in love 
lives in God, and God in them.” (1 John 4: 16) 
and so, “Dear friends, let us love one another, 
for love comes from God. Everyone who loves 
has been born of God and knows God. Whoever 
does not love does not know God, because God 
is love.” (1 John 4: 7-8). God in the person of 
Jesus pretty much says the same thing when he 
says that the greatest commandment is to “Love 
the Lord your God with all your heart and with all 
your soul and with all your mind. ' This is the first 
and greatest commandment. And the second is 
the same: `Love your neighbour as              
yourself.” (Matthew 22:37) 

Love, it is as easy and simple as that: God loves 
us, and we should love God back and the best 
way to do that is to love other people. Yet, isn’t 
loving others the hardest thing in the world? To 
me it is if love is about what the Apostle Paul 
describes it as, which is: Being patient and kind; 

Not envying anyone; Not boasting; Not being 
proud or rude; Not self-seeking; Not being easily 
angered; Keeping no record of wrongs and not 
delighting in evil; Rejoicing with the truth; Rejoicing in 
all things; Always protecting; Always trusting; Always 
hoping; Always persevering; And never failing in 
the end. (1 Corinthians 13: 6-8 & 1 Thessaloni-
ans 5:16) 

Just think of how many times last Christmas that 
you lost patience, especially with someone, or 
weren’t patient enough to understand something 
that they done and so consequently were easily 
angered at them. Just think how many times last 
Christmas or previous Christmases where you 
envied what someone else got as a gift or 
boasted about what you got. Just think about 
how hard it is, especially at Christmas time, to 
not be self-seeking, at least in terms of having a 
great list of things that you want. Just think of all 
the people who are on your bad present list. 
Just think of how this Christmas is probably not 
going to be any different, and we haven’t even 
touched on the biggies of the list about hoping 
and protecting and never failing etc. Love is a 
lot. 

Love isn’t easy. Love is costly, but it is the most 
powerful and wonderful transformative thing. A 
lot of Christians think about the sacrifice of God 
in Jesus as just being about the cross, but the 
sacrifice started way before that, probably as 
soon as we humans walked the planet, but    
certainly for Jesus, who was Immanuel – God 
with us, that sacrifice started in being born and    
humbling the divine into a living of human       
existence. For us, the sacrifice may be large at 
times, but there are the many daily sacrifices 
that we should look to if we truly want to be   
loving and be followers of God who we know in 
Christ, and who is with us as Spirit. 

Perhaps the greatest gift you can give to people 
this Christmas is love, and not just a symbol of 
love in the form of a present, but loved lived 
deeply and strongly in your relationship with 
them. And, if you want to wrap this gift up nicely, 
then the Fruit of the Spirit is probably the best 
way, this fruit being love, joy, peace, patience, 
kindness, goodness, gentleness, faithful-
ness and self-control. 

Love is something to deeply think about 
and, more importantly, put into practice in 
every moment in every relationship. That is 
a lot to think about, but a great blessing. 

May God bless you and all you hold dear, 
and all your neighbours whom you are 
called to love, this Christmas. 
 

God bless. 

 Jon 



Ecumenical Prayer Cycle  

24 – 30 December 
Japan, North Korea, South Korea, Taiwan 
 

31 December – 6 January 
Middle East: Egypt, Israel and Palestine, 
Jordan, Lebanon 
 

7 – 13 January 
Iran, Iraq, Syria 

Our very best wishes to all the St.Matthew’s community 
who are celebrating their birthdays  

over the next few weeks. 

PEOPLE  

NEWS 

 

Daniel Gibb 

Val Whitmore 

Sandra Pentland 

Graham Cotterill 
Cecile Layt 
Mary Ross 

Ken Caldwell 

 

The Op Shop is now 

CLOSED for 2023 

Re-opens Tuesday  
30 January 2024 

Christmas and New Year Greetings  
from Clive and Mary 

We wish to extend you all the very best for this Christmas season 
and the New Year. It was a wonderful privilege to journey with you. 
Our seasons greetings are captured in a piece of music and a work 

of art! 

The music: Bule Water Highway singing ‘Joseph dearest, Joseph 
mine’. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V-M905heJX0 
 

The painting:  Banksy, ‘Merry Christmas Gaza’.  
  (just google) 

For Uniting Church Synod Spotlight Newsletter 
for 15 & 21 December 2023 please see links:  

 

 

New Insights (uca.org.au)  

New Insights (uca.org.au)  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V-M905heJX0
https://comms.nswact.uca.org.au/v/47004/2100322/email.html?k=KJzyPGAtol-50w4Qi2nI80XivU2O2b94ZWLrG2fd6ng
https://comms.nswact.uca.org.au/v/47004/2102675/email.html?k=bMkT71B3UqF5xHA4lpSCK8XN01p149YnSOsNTrRGwSU


Extra ways to give to 
Christmas Bowl 

2023.

A St.Matthew’s page 
Just for us at

Mycb.link/45881
Check it out!

Envelopes will be 
available as usual at 

each service.

Extra ways to give to Christmas 
Bowl 2023. 

 

A St.Matthew’s page 
Just for us at 

 

Mycb.link/45881 

Check it out! 
 

Envelopes will be  
available as usual  

at each service. 



Saturday 

3rd February
9am-12pm

St. Matthew’s Lower Hall

Pre-loved
Household Items,     

Electrical, Toys & Books
(Fiction, Non-fiction & Children’s Books)

These informal morning gatherings include 
devotions, morning tea and  

guest speakers which cover a large range of 
interesting and informative topics. 

  *   *  *  *  *  A L L    W E L  C O M E *  *  *  *  *  *   

 
 

SAVE  
THE  

DATE  
 

Thursday  

1st February 2024 

10am—12noon 
 

 

 

New floors, a bit of paint and 
the removal of the compactus 
storage unit from the kitchens. 
The new floor will be laid on  
16 January so the old floors 
need to be removed before 
this can be done. 
SATURDAY 6 JANUARY will be 
the start of the demolition and 
then we move onto to the 
painting. 
If you are free anytime during 
this week to help, please 
contact David Porter.  
This will give St. Matthew’s 
downstairs foyer a welcoming 
and update look and feel. 
Thank you in advance of your 
support and help. 

Barbara Gibb 

 

The downstairs  
foyer and hall  

are getting  
a makeover. 

 

COMMUNITY 
CONTACT LIST 2023 

The community directory is 

now available  - those that 

have entered their family 

details are welcome to have a 

copy by email (please request 

from the church office by 

email) OR get a printed copy 

by calling into the office.  The 

information will not be 

published on any website or 

sent out in bulk. 

Need to update, fix an error 

or add your family?  Version 

1.2 is now open – please click 

HERE . 

Thanks 

David Neideck 

 

The Church Council and 
Elders are working with 
Jon to gather some 
feedback about how we 
can continue to grow 
ways nurture people in 
faith and discipleship. 
There is a survey that we 
are asking you to 
complete. It also asks for 
feedback about some of 
the new things that Jon 
has introduced in recent 
times. 
You can scan the QR 
code below or use the 
link below. 

 

https://
forms.office.com/r/

EV8b6YqQmY 

 

The  Ministry team  and  office  staff  
wish you and your family  
a safe and Holy Christmas  
and  a  Happy New Year. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd1wa0N7R2vBGh2eRlloinoLyJt7cM182kiqODUJoP4-B0alw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://forms.office.com/r/EV8b6YqQmY
https://forms.office.com/r/EV8b6YqQmY
https://forms.office.com/r/EV8b6YqQmY



